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Mortgage-Backed Securities (MBS) 
allocation increased to overweight. With 
mortgage rates falling during March, two 
of the six indicators flipped bullish for 
MBS—the sector’s relative strength index 
(chart left) and narrowing high-yield 
option-adjusted spreads. 

 



Treasury Inflation-Protected Securities 
(TIPS) allocation increased sharply, 
moving it from an underweight to an 
overweight position in April. On a 
fundamental basis, narrowing high-yield 
option-adjusted spreads is bullish for the 
sector. Technicals also improved—the 
relative strength index (chart right) 
moved bullish during the month. 

Emerging Market (EM) bonds’ allocation 
remained slightly underweight April. Due 
to the inverse relationship with Emerging 
Markets, the weakening of the U.S. Dollar 
relative to EM currencies became a 
bullish condition for both emerging 
market equities and bonds. As a result, 
the short-term trend turned bullish for 
the sector (chart left). 

 



The allocation to U.S. Investment Grade 
Corporate bonds held steady in April, 
keeping the sector at a below-neutral 
exposure. Most of the fundamental and 
technical indicators are bearish for the 
sector. Over the last month, the reversal 
in the U.S. Dollar Index was bearish for 
the sector (chart right). 

Floating Rate Notes’ allocation also held 
steady in April, maintaining an 
overweight exposure. Floating rate notes 
typically outperform during a rising rate 
environment. All fundamental and 
technical indicators are now bearish. A 
decline in volatility, as measured by the 
VIX (chart left), turned bearish for the 
sector in March. 



U.S. High Yield bonds’ allocation declined 
sharply in April, moving it from 
overweight to underweight. Indicators 
are mixed. Improving breadth was offset 
by a weaker small-cap equity trend (chart 
right) and lower volatility. 

 

Allocation to U.S. Long-Term Treasurys 
held at overweight. Improving price 
momentum, now bullish, was offset by a 
deteriorating short-term trend (chart 
left). Investors now expect the Fed to end 
the rate hike cycle on May 2, potentially 
unleashing lower interest rates. 



With yields across the board declining in March, fixed-income sectors rallied. 

 

 



• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

https://dhfunds.com/


© Copyright Ned Davis Research, Inc. All Rights Reserved | These materials are historical and intended to be used only as examples, and do not necessarily reflect current views or advice of NDR or its representatives. 


